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Good afternoon  
 

Our Year 6 children have been amazing this week, approaching their statutory tests with great attitudes and 

such positivity. We are really proud of every Year 6 child for the hard work that they have put in - even literally 

up to the last minute! We appreciate all the children in school for being supportive and patient, with keeping 

noise levels down and delayed breaktimes. Staff and visitors regularly comment on how very considerate and 

kind our children are across the school.  

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding is a school's number one priority. At our school, we are committed to creating a safe, respectful, 
and caring environment where every child can thrive safely, both in person and online. While we hear or read 
about incidents involving children that take place in schools or online communities, we think, or hope, that 
such things won’t happen in our own school. However, the attitude with safeguarding should always be ‘it 
could happen here’ and indeed it has.  
 

Recently, we have had to respond to events involving a lack of consent in person (physical interactions without 

permission), as well as the sharing of content and information online. As a school community, it is essential to 

continue to remind and teach children, from a young age, about the importance of consent in all areas of their 

lives and how to the correctly use technology, which includes the use of social media.  

We teach children about consent from Reception age. Understanding consent, whether in person or online, is 
an essential life skill. This includes understanding: 
 

 The right to say "no" to physical contact of any kind or participation in photos or videos. 
 The importance of asking permission before taking or sharing images, especially on social media. 
 How to be kind, safe, and responsible when using technology: digital devices or apps. 
 
We ask for your continued support at home in helping your child understand: 
 

 The basics of digital safety. 
 Why respecting others' personal space, images, and information matters. 
 That social media (even when accessed indirectly) comes with responsibilities that children are still learn-

ing to manage. 
 

We are here to support both children and families. If you ever have concerns or would like advice about how 
to talk to your child about these topics, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.  
 
Please may we ask that every parent/carer checks their child(ren)’s phone, this weekend, and on an ongoing 
regular basis – ideally daily? Please also see our online safety information website page for further infor-
mation, including factsheets about specific apps and online platforms. Thank you. 
 
If you are worried about a child’s safety, please do not hesitate to contact myself, Mrs Clark or Mrs Robinson 

(Designated Safeguarding Leads) via the school office, ralphbutterfield.school@york.gov.uk or call 01904 

768325 (Option3). If a child is in immediate danger, call the Police on 999.  

Best wishes 

Helen Stephenson 

01904 768325 (option 3)                    @RalphBPSch_York                         www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk 

Acting Headteacher’s Message 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/online-safety-information/
mailto:ralphbutterfield.school@york.gov.uk
http://yourwebsite.com


Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS)  
 

 

 

Our focus this week has been ‘minibeast that live underground’. One of our        

favourite themed stories, this week, has been Superworm! 
 

During the week, the children have had an opportunity to learn about different minibeasts 

that spend most of their day underground. In particular they learnt about worms, finding out 

where worms live. The children have really enjoyed learning the song ‘There’s a worm at the 

bottom of the garden…’ We hope you enjoy our performance on Tapestry. 
 

In phonics, we have continued to learn how to read and spell words with adjacent 

consonants. The children are doing very well with this and enjoying the new       

challenge.  New tricky words learnt this week are, there, what and one. 
 

In maths, we have focussed on adding two numbers together. To do 

this, the children have used tens frames, Numicon and number stories.  

For example,  

First, there were 2 dinosaurs,  

Then, 1 more dinosaur appeared, 

Now, there are 3 dinosaurs.  

We have very impressed by the children’s ability to tell an addition number story. 
 

It has been a beautifully sunny week and the children have thoroughly enjoyed  

exploring their learning in the outside classroom. This has involved lots of                

collaborative play which practises turn taking and further development of speech 

and language skills. The children have also kept themselves cool in water play and 

by building dens.  

Reminder 

Next week, Class 1 will be visiting Haxby library to change their books. Please remember to 

put the books and the library card in your child’s book bag. Thank you. 
 

 

Please don’t hesitate to discuss any questions or concerns with us. 
 

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Greenwood and the Reception team  

 

Important - School Uniform 

Please ensure that jewellery worn to school meets the requirement of our policy: If parents/carers opt 
for their child to wear earrings, they must be small plain studs only; hoops and large or dangly ear-
rings are not permitted.  
 
Please also ensure that any skirts worn to school are no shorter than just above the knee in length. 
We have noticed that some children are wearing skirts that are not of a suitable length for school or 
the activities within a school day.   

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/reception-class-1-and-2/


 

 

 

 

 

This week in Key Stage 1 we have been on adventures around the world in our 

geography topic.  We enjoyed a story called “Max and Lemon Around the 

World.”  In the story, a little girl called Max travels around the world trying to find 

people who are just like her.  She visits amazing places and meets a wide range 

of people in other countries, discovering the ways in which they are similar and 

different to her.  After this, we wrote diaries, pretending to be Max and talking 

about our adventures.  We wrote in first person and past tense and used our 

senses and imagination to bring our experiences to life.  It was wonderful to see such vibrant    

writing: it was clear just how much we had enjoyed exploring the world through the story.  

In geography, we have been learning about maps and how they     

represent the world around us.  We practised by drawing a fictional 

map for the journey that Little Red Riding Hood might take to reach her 

grandmother’s house.  We learned about how maps are top-down 

views of the world and include permanent features such as buildings, 

rivers and roads.  After this, we went on a walk around the school,     

exploring the areas and corridors of the building and how they        

connect.  Afterwards, we used our knowledge to draw sketch maps of 

the school.  We had to use our memories to think carefully about how the rooms and corridors 

fitted together.  It was quite a challenge but our children did such a good job of retracing their 

journey and thinking about how the corridors connected. 

In science, we continued the theme of discovering the world around us.  We 

were learning about trees and identifying them.  We learned that all tree species 

have different leaves and these can be used to identify them.  We looked at    

different examples and used a classification key to identify them.  We also 

learned that there are two main types of tree: deciduous trees that shed their 

leaves in winter and evergreen trees that have needles all year round.  As we  

named the species, we also classified the trees into these two groups.  Next time 

you go on a walk, put our knowledge to the test! 

Well done Key Stage 1.  You continue to amaze us with your positive attitude and enthusiasm for 

learning. 

 

Mrs Atkinson, Miss Tattersley, Miss Griffiths & Mr Merrall 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4)  

In Design Technology over the last couple of weeks, the children have been 
making their push along Roman Chariots. They have used a range of skills        
including accurate measuring, sawing, careful and detailed drawing, and          
colouring. After accurately measuring and cutting the pieces of wood, the     
children constructed a rectangular chassis and front frame for their chariot 
and learnt about the jinx technique as a way of providing extra strength and 
support to their structure. Once this was complete, they glued axel holders to 

the chassis and cut two lengths of dowel, which will serve as the axels for their chariot.        
Alongside the construction elements of our lessons, the children referred back to their            
previously completed design sheets in order to carefully decorate their wooden wheels, the back, 
front and side sections of the chariot. Next week, once everyone has added their final touches 
to their chariots, we will be evaluating our designs and the making process.   

In history this week, we have been learning about Roman roads and how    
important these were to the Roman Empire to be able to send messages 
quickly, transport supplies and to get soldiers from place to place easily. We 
were amazed to learn how many different ones there were. Once we had 
discovered the routes of the roads, we had a go at giving directions using 
the Roman road names to get from one place to another. For example, the 
Romans would have travelled along Ermine Street to get from London to 
York.     

A massive well done to Class 8 for their super class assembly on Friday afternoon. Class 
6 and 7 thoroughly enjoyed watching it and we hope that Class 8 parents / carers          
enjoyed it as much as we did.  

A super week Year 3 and 4 – Well done!  

Please do come and speak to us if you have any questions or would like to share any news with us.  

We hope that you have a lovely weekend 

Mr Daniel, Mr Povey and Miss Clapham  

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 
 

 
 

 

As part of our work on databases, we recapped our understanding 
of what a database is - a set of data that is held on a computer 
and can be searched and sorted through. We discussed the     
software we have used previously on Purple Mash which included 
2Question and 2Investigate. Using 2Investigate, we then set up 
our database; we decided what kind of data we wanted to collect 
and created the fields accordingly. Once we gathered and sorted 
the information, we then presented it in an appropriate format, 
such as a bar graph.  

 
As part of music lessons, we learnt how to play a short melody, which included 
syncopation (the notes that don’t land that don’t ‘land’ on the beat). We        
listened to an example of jazz music and identified the instruments we could 
hear. After listening to the music, we discussed the composition of the piece 
and then learnt how to follow the musical score on a glockenspiel. With a little 
practise, we were soon playing as an ensemble. Some of us even went as far as 
playing a solo!  

 

On behalf of all staff in the Upper Key Stage 2 team, we would like to express 
how proud we are of the way that the Year 6 children approached their               
assessments this week. The children were a credit to the school and themselves.  
 
Please contact us or speak to us directly if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 

 
 

Mr Bennett, Mr Carpenter, Mrs Fitzpatrick and Mr Tod  

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/upper-key-stage-2/



